
Deadline Approaching: Immediate Action Required 

Windows 7 is no longer supported by Microsoft as of January 2020 and is no longer providing 
security patches and updates for the Windows 7 operating system.  Computers running critical functions 
necessitating Windows 7 are required to have an Extended Support Update (ESU) license that is valid for 
one year only. Purchase of an ESU license for 2020 is a prerequisite to purchase a license for 2021. The 
deadline to purchase the ESU license is February 15, 2021.  

Windows 7 computers with no license will be removed from the ETSU network on February 15, 
2021. After December 2021, all Windows 7 computers will be blocked from the ETSU network.  Please 
contact ITS’s division of Research Computing Services at 423-439-6457 or email currie@etsu.edu for 
additional information or to inquire about purchasing a license. 
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